
 

January 23, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Daniel Hawkins, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 521-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Hawkins: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2045 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2045 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2045 would amend statutes regarding holders of institutional licenses that were 

issued prior to May 9, 1997.  The bill would clarify that the practice privileges of these licensees 

are restricted and valid only during the time that they are providing mental health services 

pursuant to a written protocol with a person who holds a Kansas license to practice medicine or 

surgery other than an institutional license. 

 

 The Kansas State Board of Healing Arts states that HB 2045 would not affect agency 

revenues or expenditures. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Cathy Brown, Board of Healing Arts  


